

April 24, 2013

President Pro Tem Tom Dempsey 201 W. Capitol Ave., Room 326 Jefferson City, MO 65101 Tom.Dempsey@senate.mo.gov

Speaker Timothy Jones 201 W. Capitol Ave., Room 308 Jefferson City, MO 65101 Tim.Jones@house.mo.gov

Senator Eric Schmitt 201 W. Capitol Ave., Room 320 Jefferson City, MO 65101 eschmitt@senate.mo.gov David N. Farr Chairman and Chief Executive Officer

Emerson 8000 West Florissant Avenue P.O. Box 4100 St. Louis, MO 63136-8506 USA

T 314 553 1850 F 314 553 1243

Dear President Pro Tem Dempsey, Speaker Jones and Senator Schmitt:

I want to take a moment to express my support for the legislative effort surrounding electric infrastructure investment that is currently being considered by the General Assembly.

We at Emerson understand the important link between having a reliable energy infrastructure and a strong economy for the future. This legislative effort supports important investment in our aging electric energy infrastructure, enhances reliability for our business and the state of Missouri, and creates much needed jobs.

In short, we need to be taking steps today to prepare our state and our economy for the future Policies which support investment in our energy infrastructure and make good sense for St. Louis and our entire state.

You have already demonstrated through your stated priorities that infrastructure, energy and economic development are important issues to you. Therefore, I hope that you will work to advance the electric infrastructure legislation to strengthen our state's energy and economic future.

Sincerely,

DNF:jar

HD:042413-Dempsey-Jones-Schmitt-ElectricInfrastructure